
These are the minutes from the July 24, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mrs. 

Lynn White– Chair, Mr. John Dougherty – Board Member, Mr. Richard Farwell – Board Member, Mr. 

Anthony Marino – Health Agent, and Mr. Arthur Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent, Mrs. Kimberly 

Dixon - Administrative Assistant.  

 

Having a quorum, Mrs. White called the meeting to order at 6:0p.m. 

 

The Board reviewed the complaint log on restaurants and also asked that Nancy Funder attend the meeting on 

August 21, 2012. 

 

New Business 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the July 10, 2012 minutes as written, Mr. Farwell second, so voted 

unanimously. 

 

Stephen Leaman, owner of Nautical Mile, has been asked to attend the next Board of Health meeting 08/07/12 

regarding odor complaints from neighbors. 

 

Mr. Ceurvels updates:  

 

Mr. Ceurvels updated The Board regarding the removal of the asbestos from Curtis School, removal of asbestos 

is complete.  

 

Mr. Ceurvels spoke to The Board about the residents that have benefitted from the use of the Betterment 

Program. Four residents have used monies from the account and have completed their septic system. Two 

residents have repaid their loans as a result of selling their homes. Therefore, monies have been place back into 

the revolving account for additional residents use. 

 

Plan: 

 

114 Spring Street – Approved, submitted revised July 24, 2012 plans by McGlone Enterprises Inc. 

 

149 Brook Circle – Deed restriction approved, BOH to observe excavation of clay – Mr. Dougherty moved to 

accept the septic plan submitted June 22, 2012 by McGlone Enterprises Inc., Mr. Farwell second, so voted 

unanimously. 

 

662 Center Street, Lot 2 – Approved, submitted revised July 23, 2012 plans by Robert A. Junior  

662 Center Street, Lot 3 – Approved, submitted revised July 23, 2012 plans by Robert A. Junior 

 

All Permits and Licenses signed  

 

Mr. Marino’s updates:    

 

Mr. Marino provided an update on West Nile Virus. There is a positive pool for WNV found on 

Norwell/Hanover line. After discussion with The Board, a reverse 911 will go out to the public, with a strong 

urging to the public to end outside events before dusk.  

 

Mr. Marino provided an update on Bardin Street  

 

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 
 



 


